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November 4, 2021

Chris Frotten, CAO
Municipality of Barrington
2447 Highway 3

PO Box 100

Barrington, NS BOW 1EO

Dear CAO Frotten:

Thank you for your letter dated September 27, 2021, regarding flooding of Sherose Island
Road in the Shelburne County area.

As discussed with you on July 22, 2021, | recognize flooding along coastal roads is
increasingly becoming a problem. | will encourage staff to continue to look for
opportunities to source funding to address the challenge of rising sea levels and the
impact they are having on our coastal roads.

If you have any questions, please contact the local Area Manager, Pamela Mehiman-
Shand, at pamela.mehlman-shand@novascotia.ca or via phone at 902-742-2416.

Sincerely,

Peter Hackett, P.Eng.
Deputy Minister

c: Greg Newell, District Director, Western
Pamela Mehlman-Shand, Area Manager
Craig Smith, Construction Manager, Western
Kirk Reede, Maintenance Supervisor, Shelburne
Reid Lohnes, Operation Supervisor, Shelburne




